                                                                                                              December 23, 2017

The Old Saybrook Historical Society                                                   

The Siege and Battles of Saybrook Fort Educational Project

P.O. Box 4

Old Saybrook, CT 06475

Dear Sir:  

This letter constitutes my support of Jim Powers and his proposal to develop an educational unit for the Old Saybrook Historical Society.  

The Dudley Farm has had the privilege of Jim's expertise, along with Tom Leddy, of developing and teaching a course about 19th century life at The Dudley Farm for not just high school students, but students of all ages.  His approach allowed the students to conduct research, learn about life in the 19th century in a hands-on way, and enabled them to restore the farm property in its early stages. 

At the height of the program, with the aid of a state grant, in a one year period over 3,000 students were able to experience the teachings of the program first hand. Jim's skills as an experienced and dedicated educator enabled the program to be a success throughout its tenor (1993-2002).

Jim has also exhibited his writing skills by publishing a book about The Dudley Farm, titled Saving the Farm.  This book is a good example of how his and the efforts of others were critical in the early stages of developing the Farm into a museum.  By discussing his book as a guest speaker at various venues Jim has spread the word about the Farm and its historical importance.  

As a member of the Board of Directors, we at The Dudley Farm are privileged to have Jim as a contributor to the future of our museum. 

William J. Black

President

The Dudley Foundation  

